PS 165 
PTA General Meeting

Minutes January 15, 2020
Auditorium 8:00am

Call to Order: Paula Moss called to order at 8:23am.
Welcome
Reading and Approval of Minutes: Tara motioned to approve December minutes, Rodney seconded. December 2019 General PTA minutes are approved.
Principal’s Report

· Ballet Hispanico Begins – Thank you to Mark Levin’s office for funding.
· NY Hall of Science Residency – starts today with 3rd and 4th grade.
· Literacy Night on February 6th   - SLT subcommittee has been meeting (teachers and parents) to plan; will need parent volunteers. Please speak with Ms. Stone or Tara.
· Kindergarten Applications Due 1/21 – very important to get them in on time. Pre-K parents please get them in so you don’t end up on waitlist. Attending Pre-K here does not guarantee a spot in the K.
· Superintendent’s Visit – came on Monday and the walkthrough went very well.
President’s Report
· The STEAM fundraiser closed Dec 31st. Our total raised = $9,130! 
· Thank you to Alice, Manda, and Erica for all your hard work, and to everyone for all your donations!

· We will find out about our Facebook match soon.

· Funds NY Hall of Science program.
· This includes donations from Facebook, PayPal, checks submitted to teachers, and cash donations.

· In addition, we received $15,000 grant from The Moses Feldman Family Foundation (TMFFF.org).
· Will go towards expansion of science enrichment from NY Hall of Science and/or Curious on Hudson for grades K, 1, 2 and 5.  More updates to come.
· Thanks to Jamie and Hans for preparing the grant proposal.

· David Feldman has been invited to STEM Night.
· Next month’s General Meeting to be held in Spanish
· Nildania and Liz are organizing.
Safety Videos
· Chrissy introduced the Safety Videos that the students viewed at the beginning of the year regarding Evacuation, Lock Down, and Shelter In.
· Parents had requested the opportunity to watch the videos.
· Any questions about school safety can be posed to the PTA Co-Presidents who attend the safety meetings at the school. For immediate concerns, please speak with the safety officer at the front desk.

Winterfest – Sat, Jan 25

· Morning Activities: soccer and basketball with Red Bull certified youth coach Chase Hemphill & E3 coaching staff; DOE has approved. Practice drills and scrimmages, ending with a tournament. Sign-up sheets will be backpacked home soon. Open only to PS 165 students.
· Afternoon Activities: Fort-building, box city, board games, train/track/log cabin construction, jigsaw puzzle contest, Lunar New Year craft (calligraphy) and performance (zither), “take a book/leave a book for free (or donate a dollar).” Open to public.
· All activities are free, and food will be available for sale. 
· We are accepting gently used books and games ONLY (please save your toy donations for Spring Fair Rummage Sale), and any level books. Please drop off with Yadira Brenes, Parent Coordinator.
· We also need clean sheets and pillows (that you don’t want back) to be used for the fort.

Treasury Report

· (Please see attached sheet)
· At end of Dec, added $5,000, total in the PTA’s account is roughly $42,000. Does not include the $7,500 from the Facebook fundraising or the $15,000 Foundation donation.

· These funds go towards PS 165’s STEM programs, E3 recess program, and interpreters at the General Meeting, among other things.
School Leadership Team (SLT) Report

· January meeting postponed to January 30 at 2:45, Room 306.

· Literacy Night – Feb 6 – planning is going well, student job applications are going out today.

· Book box for Lit Night will be out for donations, any age level.

Building Safety 
· New Custodian: Welcome Michael Rojas!
· Construction Update: Roof Removal/Abatement should be completed in 2-3 weeks. Next step is roof installation. Contractor continues to go above and beyond, working 7 days/week. 2021 is the deadline for completion.
· Reminder: During morning drop-off, please don’t congregate in front of school entrance as this causes congestion during middle-schoolers arrival.
Wellness Council
· We’re looking for new members to join the school’s Wellness Council, which is made up of admin staff, teachers, and parents. 
· We’re also looking for new members to join our Wellness Committee. Our committee helps shape our school wellness policy, manage wellness booths at school events, and promote holistic wellness at PS 165.
· Student applications for Wellness Committee will be sent out to students this week.
· Look for our school snack and celebration policy to be backpacked home this month! 
· Reminder: All grapes should be sent to school pre-cut!
Next PTA General Meeting is Wednesday, February 26.
Adjournment – 9:01am.
